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TALIA ARAD has been chosen by the new Chaverim Committee to head the committee. She will replace Stas Gavrilov and will be part of the management of the Mutual Help Fund, together with Jeremy Perling, Yitzchak Peleg and Yifat Assaf.                                       Good Luck Talia!
MAZKIRUT MEETING  6/12/2020
1. Approval of assigning the money from Maytronics options as a Corona grant for the members, to increase their living allowances in 2021.
The living expenses budget for 2020 was cut by 3% compared to that of 2019. Unfortunately, when the budget was approved we did not know that we were facing a “Corona” year where families would have extra expenses for food, electricity, water etc. Ariel Delinko and Ran Lilach have put forward the proposal that money from Maytronics options should be given as a onetime grant to the members, to help make up this gap and that another portion should be added to the raised living expenses  budget for 2021. The proposal was discussed and the following decision made:
It was unanimously decided that 2.1million shekel will be allocated to the members as a one time Corona grant because of the increase in expenses of the passing year, and that 600,000 shekel will be given over to the Living Allowance Committee for 2021.
2. The nursing home: Information about the nursing home was given but a discussion was not held due to Reuven’s absence on sick leave.
3. Result of the Food Branch Survey in the Corona Period:  Results of the survey were given and Itzik presented his program for improvements as a result of the survey. (see the Kehilanet).
4. Update in relation to Omer Harpaz : As you may remember Omer Harpaz asked to be accepted once again as a member of the Kibbutz. A year ago the previous Mazkirut decided on half a year as a candidate, accompanied by a  small team, after which the matter would be brought up to the General Meeting and then for a ballot vote. 
Time passed and the Corona intervened. Since there were no face to face general meetings and the subject was not one to be conducted on zoom the subject was dropped. In the past there were misunderstandings, promises were made and the situation has dragged on for a long time.
A vote was taken to shorten the period of candidacy to 3 months but the vote was not decisive so it was decided that Omer’s candidacy would come up for discussion at the earliest General Meeting. The team will still be in contact with him and if necessary, the subject will be brought up again at the Mazkirut.
THE FOOD BRANCH SURVEY
The results of the survey were presented at the Mazkirut meeting. The whole file of the results - the graphs and tables of the closed questions will be put up on the Kehilanet. The answers to the open questions are in the Mazkirut and can be seen by those interested. 
It is important to emphasize that the people dealing with the information of the survey were not exposed to the names of the participants. 

FOOD BRANCH PLAN 
1. Additional food items:
Being checked – pancakes / omelettes / salad bar to make own salad / additional products not on the regular list
Already in operation: Addition of quiches for lunch / additional daily soup / additional variety of vegetables in Friday market / daily sandwiches for grades 1 - 12 .
2. Much shopping in the Kol Bo: The option of subsidizing some basic items is being checked by a special team.
3. Taking uncooked food: (from the survey and from other external sources) This option is expensive and operationally difficult.
4. Health Issues: Being checked – Reduction of the use of soup powders that are not healthy / reduction of the use of readymade, industrial sauces.
5. Already operational: Use of enhanced seasoning without monosodium glutamate / preparing supervised recipes / creating a consulting team from outside including a dietitian, a professional chef with experience in institutions, preparation and improvement of menus / the addition of new ingredients/ catering for people on diet, vegetarians, vegans. 
6. Relating to children: Already operational – consultation with a dietician, help in creating menus for the nursery school children, dietitian’s advice to the community.
7. Quality, taste and variety – This is an aspect that is difficult to cater for.
Under consideration – an additional survey on this matter / the suggestions of the dietitian and chef and an additional celebrity chef / asking people to suggest dishes , come and cook with us and prepare different dishes, augmenting the evening meals with simple ready made food like malawach, borekas, pizza.
Already operational – preparation of evening meals to take away with checked out recipes and menus.
The branch is continually trying to improve the service. Seminars for the kitchen and dining room staff will be organized for next year The budget will reflect the Corona needs. We are always open for suggestions and comments. 
With an eye to our high responsibility, clear standards and care for the health of the community           Itzik Shechter and the team   
ECONOM’S  DIARY 7/12/2020
After a first analyses of the results a meeting was held with a limited team (Yifat Assaf, Erez Peleg, Noga Harpaz, Shlomo Cohen and Itzik Shechter). An initial program was put together and some elements have already been implemented.
· The permanent addition of a quiche to the lunch menu every day.
· A hot evening meal for take away. 
· These meals will be served on Sundays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays by those on duty, in addition to the vegetables, bread and cheeses.
· Last week there was already an evening of quiches, an evening of soups and a pasta evening. This week we will continue.
· We’ve increased the variety of diet dishes and other courses. 
· We’ve added vegetables like purple cabbage, mint and leeks to the vegetable market. 
· Assuming that the Coroana period will be with us for some time still, we are building a detailed work plan for 2021.
We will keep you informed of all new developments. 
                                                 Itzik Shechter Head of the Food Branch

HUMAN RESOURCES
Ran Lilach will complete his term of office as half time financial manager of the community in February 2021. He has stated that he does not wish to continue for another term. In the light of this fact, the Coordination Team (community + holdings) met and thought about the needs and the demands of a financial head of Yizre’el today. Today the holdings and agriculture as well as the community are in need of a financial manager. After a survey of other kibbutzim and consulting experts in the field, it was decided to find a financial manager who will work full time., as was the case before Ron Lilach’s term.  
A committee will be formed to interview and decide on a candidate for this position.
BMUSIC
· “A Virtuoso Festival” was held this year in accordance with our tradition for the 24th time. It is important to note that this is a one and only special event of the Music School. 
This year because of the Corona, it was organized differently. The workshops met with their teachers in small capsules, they were videoed individually and then the groups watched the individual recordings together. 
The virtuoso students’ performances were posted live on the Facebook page of the Music School. You can see it any time. 
We received enthusiastic response from the spectators and from the participants themselves. 
· In November we started activities within the restrictions: Sextet of saxophones, a pop ensemble, Yizra-band and a vocal ensemble (from grade 4 to 8 – you can still join).
What’s happening in  December?
Concertino No. 3 Monday 28/12/2020 at 19:30
What’s happening in  January 2021?
· Premiere concerts between 10-15th January2021 at 19:00.
These are for new students who joined the Music School this year.
· Concertina No. 4   Sunday 24/1/2021 at 19:30
· On Thursday 28/1/2021 at 20:00 Yasmin Eden will give her final piano recital under the instruction of Raissa Gavrilov.
	“THE WOMAN IN THE PITH HELMET”
This is the name of the book about Norma Franklin who was Head of the Archeological digs here at Yizre’el together with Jenny Abeling. 
The book is in English and can be purchased for $35. 
Those interested should contact Paul Zelas.



English is Fun  -  with Rahel

More from the "Superior Person's Book of Words"
BEZIDEN:  To trick out, to decorate, ornament or dress up with more ostentation than taste.  When Lady Festering makes her ceremonial entry at the charity ball, wearing her Christmas Tree dress, you whisper to your companion, "I'm told she goes to a professional bedizener."
BIGGIN:  A silver coffee pot with a separate container which holds the coffee as it is heated.  Always make a point of asking your hostess at least once during the evening, if she has a biggin.
BOONDOGGLE:  To carry out valueless or extremely trivial work in order to convey the impression that one is busy.  A necessary technique for military circles where the classic form is the day-long carrying around of a rubbish tin while the remainder of your platoon is out on manoeuvres.  On being questioned by an officer, a smart "Rubbish detail, Sir!"  satisfies the inquirer.
CALEFACIENT:  A medicinal agent producing a feeling of warmth.
"Calefacient, anyone?" you inquire as you pass around the cognac
CARDIALGIA:  Heartburn, i.e. mild indigestion.  To the uniniciated, however, cardialgia sounds like a serious disorder of the heart, hence suitable for excuses, sympathy-seeking ploys etc.
CHREMATOPHOBIA:  Fear of money.  The rarest complaint known to man.  Sufferers from this condition, rejoice!  Help is now on hand!  Send all your money to the author of this book, in a plain wrapper, and you never know fear again!
CIRURATE:  To tame, or reclaim from a state of wildness.  "Belinda, I'm not having that young man of yours in the house until he has been thoroughly cicurated."
CIRCUMFORANEOUS:  Wandering from house to house.  A Mormon, a Jehovah's Witness, an Avon lady, a hungry cat or a teenager.
DACTYLOGRAM:  Fingerprint.  A casual reference to your having been invited by the authorities to let them have your dacrylograms may give the listener the impression that you are a distinguished applied mathematician who is called in by the government from time to time in a consultative capacity.
DAFFODOWNDILLY:  The Superior Person's word for a daffodil.  






   





